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SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF POPLAR CREEK PUBLIC LIBRARY 

DISTRICT 
Friday July 20, 2012 

Main Library  

Board Meeting Room 

 
President Spooner called the meeting to order at 2:31 p.m. 

 

1. Roll Call-Present: President Susan Spooner; Secretary Amy Ellis; Treasurer Sherri Harry (departed at 
4:03); Trustees Pat Carl; Bonnie Hulke; Candace McCreary and Kim Schroeder. 

 

2. Pledge of Allegiance 
 

3. Branch Improvements 

 a. Lonn Frye and Tony Rosales presented information regarding the renovation of the Branch. 

 

 Ms. Schroeder asked if the building was of a quality that would make it worth investing in 

further. Lonn and Tony both agreed that the building was still in good condition. Tony’s only 

concern was that it could be better insulated. 

 Ms. McCreary asked if there could be a penalty for contractors if they don’t finish on schedule. 

Tony thought it might be possible. 

 Peter Zouras (from Z3 Solutions) confirmed that they include, in the bid documents, requirements 

for the sub-contractors to complete their work within a specified time-frame or there are 

repercussions (i.e. paying for the loss they caused, changing to another sub-contractor). 

 Several board members stated they would feel more comfortable with this project if they had 

other quotes for the services related to the renovation. Pat Hogan will follow up with requesting 
additional bids. 

 Ms. Schroeder asked about the funding of this project. She asked if a levy was being considered. 

Ms. Spooner stated that a levy had not been considered. Ms. Spooner felt that it could be done 

with money the library has already. It would leave a smaller “safety” fund than we normally 

maintain. 
 

4. Questions and Comments from the Audience-None 

 
5. Correspondence-Matt Dewis is a film student at Illinois Institute of Art - Schaumburg. Matt would like 

to use a room in the library to film a scene. 

 
6. Staff Sharing Ideas to Improve the Library-None 

 

7. Ms. McCreary Moved and Ms. Carl seconded a Motion to Approve the Minutes from the June 11, 2012 

Board Meeting. 
Roll Call  Ayes Carl, Ellis, Harry, Hulke, McCreary, Spooner  

   Nays 

   Abstain   Schroeder 
Motion Passed 
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Ms. Carl moved and Ms. Harry seconded a Motion to Approve the Minutes from the June 28, 2012 Board 

Meeting. 
Roll Call  Ayes Carl, Ellis, Harry, Hulke, Schroeder, Spooner  

   Nays 

   Abstain   McCreary 

Motion Passed 
 

8. Librarian’s Report-Pat Hogan presented her report to the Board 

 
    Building and Grounds-Sam Samara presented his report to the Board 

 

    Adult Services/Ref/Ya Quarterly-Janice Beckman presented her report to the Board 
 

    Technical Services Quarterly-Cassidy Fontana presented her report to the Board 

 

9. Business Manager’s Report-Sue Haisan was able to check with the company who had provided the bid 
for the devices that open media cases to see if the amount quoted (for a quantity of 3) is correct if we 

purchase a smaller quantity. The company confirmed that it was the same amount regardless of the 

number purchased. (There hadn’t been a quantity discount). 
 

Ms. McCreary asked Sue Haisan if it was possible to reduce the number of checks written by condensing 

multiple payments to the same vendor on one check. Sue said she could look into it, but, it does help with 
record-keeping. Ms. Schroeder and Ms. Spooner expressed that they prefer the separate checks as it 

allows us to see what amounts are connected with different transactions.    

 

10. Ms. Harry moved and Ms. Carl seconded a Motion to Approve Cash Disbursements for the Period 
from 6/22/12 to 7/13/12 in the Amount of $356,310.73. 

 Roll Call  Ayes Carl, Ellis, Harry, Hulke, McCreary, Schroeder, Spooner  

   Nays 
Motion Passed 

 

11. Corporate Report-None 

 
12. General Counsel-None 

 

13. Officer Reports: President, Secretary, Treasurer-None 
 

14. Old Business 

 
 a. Discussion on Patron Emails to Board Members 

 

John Mitchell (Head of Library Technology) discussed two different ways of dealing with 

messages sent from the website to the Board. 
The Board preferred the method where all Board Members will receive the message (there would 

no longer be a way for the patron to choose whether the message would go to a specific Board 

Member or the whole Board). The response would be decided on at a meeting and then sent 
through one board account. 
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Additional discussion occurred regarding whether Pat Hogan should be included in the persons 

receiving the messages. It was decided that two options would be presented to the patrons.  
One for just the Board and one for both the Board and Administrative Librarian. If something is 

addressed only to the Board, but, is more an Administrator issue, the Board can share with Pat. 

 

This will be added as a monthly discussion point under “correspondence”. 
 

15. New Business 

 
a. Ms. McCreary moved and Ms. Hulke seconded a Motion to Add Language to the Meeting 

Room Policies that Clarifies Only Adults as an 18 Year Old May Book Meeting Rooms. 

 Roll Call Ayes Carl, Ellis, Hulke, McCreary, Schroeder, Spooner  
   Nays 

   Absent   Harry 

 Motion Passed 

 
 b. Per Capita Requirements-Board discussed this during the Librarian’s Report 

 

16. Ms. Carl moved and Ms. Schroeder seconded a Motion to Adjourn to Executive Session (5/ilcs/120 
(c) 21) to Discuss the Minutes Lawfully Closed Under the Illinois Open Meetings Act in Order to 

Determine Whether They Should be Made Public. 

Roll Call Ayes Carl, Ellis, Hulke, McCreary, Schroeder, Spooner  
   Nays 

   Absent   Harry 

Motion Passed 

 
17. Ms. McCreary moved and Ms. Carl seconded a Motion to Return to Regular Meeting. 

Roll Call Ayes Carl, Ellis, Hulke, McCreary, Schroeder, Spooner  

   Nays 
   Absent   Harry 

Motion Passed 

 

Returned to Regular Meeting at 4:48 p.m. 
 

18. Ms. McCreary moved and Ms. Carl seconded a Motion Regarding Discussion Conducted in Executive 

Session to Release the Executive Session Minutes from 12/15/11, 11/18/12 and 6/28/12. 
Roll Call Ayes Carl, Ellis, Hulke, McCreary, Schroeder, Spooner  

   Nays 

   Absent   Harry 
Motion Passed 

 

19. Comments/ Topics for August Board Meeting-Ms. Schroeder asked if the packet for new candidates 

could be reviewed. She stated that when Ms. Hulke received her packet for the last election, it was 
incomplete. Pat Hogan will look into this.  

 

Ms. Hulke asked if we will have more information about the Library Survey by next month. Pat will work 
on it.  

 

The Library Survey will be on the agenda for next month. 
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20. Ms. McCreary moved and Ms. Schroeder seconded a Motion to Adjourn to the Next Board Meeting 
of August 16, 2012. 

Roll Call Ayes Carl, Ellis, Hulke, McCreary, Schroeder, Spooner  

   Nays 

   Absent   Harry 
Motion Passed 

 

 
Adjourned at 4:43 p.m. 

 

 
 

 

Amy Ellis   Deborah Muscarello 

Secretary   Administrative Assistant 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 
 

  

  


